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DEVELOPMENT BRIEFS (Key Decision)

Portfolio 
Environment and Infrastructure

Subject Matter

(With the consent of the Chairman, and in accordance with Rule 15 of the Access to Information Procedure Rules, this item had been included on the Agenda as a key decision, although not in the Forward Plan)

The Director of Development Services submitted Report DS.104/06 setting out the process involved in preparing development briefs for the Willowholme/Caldewgate and St Nicholas areas and the potential resources for such work.

The Director reminded Members that a motion was raised at Council on 7 November 2006 asking the Executive to commission Development Briefs for Willowholme, Caldewgate and St Nicholas as a matter or urgency.  The Executive on 20 November 2006 (EX.273/06) had asked the Director of Development Services to investigate and report back on this.

The Director outlined the requirements and timescale for the preparation of Development Briefs, commenting that as a general rule it will take 12 months to prepare a Supplementary Planning Document.  If there were to be any significant policy changes, a Development Brief is not the appropriate document, in this case an Area Action Plan should be prepared.  This would be a larger document, which would seek to change the policy context for an area and would take an average of three years to produce due to the length of consultation required and the various stages of production.

The Director then commented on resources required to undertake such work, outlining the already established work programme for planning policy staff over the next 9 months.  The staff would be fully occupied with this work programme.  Any additional Development Briefs or Supplementary Planning documents would therefore have to be resourced outwith the section by engaging external planning consultants.  This process had been undertaken in 2000 for the Morton Masterplan and Development Brief at a cost of £20,000.  However that was a much simpler process and costs would now be greater.

The Environment and Infrastructure portfolio holder commented that it was important to have this information available before deciding to proceed with this work.  He suggested that the report should be referred to the City Council for consideration of the resource implications of carrying out this work and decide how the work would be funded if it is to be carried out.  In order for the Council to make an informed decision, the Director of Community Services was asked to clarify the anticipated costs of producing a Development Brief or an Area Action Plan and report these to the City Council.

Summary of Options Rejected

None

DECISION

1.
That the report be referred to the City Council for consideration of the resource implications of carrying out this work and decide how the work would be funded.

2.
That the Director of Development Services provide an additional report to the City Council clarifying the anticipated costs of producing a Development Brief or an Area Action Plan.

Reasons for Decision

Due to the resource implications of preparation of Development Briefs for Willowholme/Caldewgate areas and St Nicholas the Council are being asked to consider the resources implications of carrying out the work and how the work would be funded.







